
Attention: Phil Lane 

Principal Planner

DA 2020/1063 - Proposed Floodlights on Frank Gray & Mike Pawley Ovals

Further to previous correspondence requesting that the abovementioned DA be withdrawn, there is further 
information that now supports this request, namely -

- Northern Beaches Council initially failed to notify the total area that would be detrimentally impacted by the 
installation of these Floodlights, and has only recently admitted fault,

and has quickly tried to notify residents on the southern side of Bennett St., 

- the Council Traffic Engineer Report appears to only address Construction issues, and traffic management 
when Construction is in operation, it does NOT address that lack of public car parking 

nor the traffic, noise and safety issues that will definitely impact all the narrow streets in the adjacent 
neighbourhood.

- the Council prepared Natural Environmental Referral Response - Biodiversity - does NOT support this proposal.

- the Community and Stakeholder Engagement Report states that a total of 839 submissions were received, 
however, only 337 (online responses) + 7 (email) responses are presented in this report. Where are the other 495 
responses? 

Given the breakdown of percentages that reflect “support”, "not support” and “neutral” the report has assumed 
that these 495 responses are in favour of the sporting lights. 

If these figures are accurate, it is only fair that Council be transparent and display these 495 responses in the 
report. 

If these submissions come by way of a petition, it should be only counted as a single submission

And lastly, for Northern Beaches Council to process a Development Application that obviously has so much 
detrimental impact on a local family neighbourhood, and continue to rush this proposal through

(incompetently), when we all are trying to get over this world wide Covid virus pandemic is totally unfair, 
inconsiderate and irresponsible.

We are all now hoping that this DA is immediately WITHDRAWN.

Best regards,

Frank Minnici

Mob0404 821 428

E - fminnici@advantageline.com.au

Sent: 16/11/2020 1:42:30 PM
Subject: FW: DA 2020/1063 - Proposed Floodlights on Frank Gray & Mike Pawley Ovals


